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Sub-Committees and Areas the Council Chose to Cover
The North Hardin Site-Based Council chose to cover those areas as outlined in the law and appropriate committees were established.
1.   Curriculum and Assessment
2.   Budget/Department Chair
3.   Comprehensive School Improvement
4.   PBIS
5.   Professional Development
6.   School Climate/Communications
7.   Technology
    8.   Program Review  
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2017-2018
CURRICULUM AND ASSESSMENT
Kristi Lynch
Katrina Johnson
Valerie Skillman
Brady Southwood
Teresa Summers
Brian Froedge
Shanae Thompson
David Morrison
Michelle Russell
Autumn Jones
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PROGRAM REVIEW 
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Lisa Slaven
Cash Ruiz
Autumn Jones
Ryan Ritter
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PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT
Glenn McKissic
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Tonya Vowels
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TECHNOLOGY
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Academic/School Day Successes for 2017-2018
Interventions:
APEX Credit Recovery Lab
474 students received half credits in our APEX credit recovery this year.  This is compared to 411 last year.
We offered college and career readiness (CCR) in math and English to freshmen, sophomores and seniors.  Students showed growth in all classes, grades and areas.  
Preliminary Assessment data
EOC – due to the transition year and EOCs being field tested in all areas, we did not receive results back this year.  
KPREP On Demand – we will not receive these results back until August. 
ACT - This year our students increased our ACT average to 19.7; this is an increase from 19.41 last school year.  
KOSSA – 67 students passed the Kentucky Occupational Skills Standards Assessment after being identified as preparatory in their career pathway.
Industry Certifications – 76 juniors and seniors earned industry certifications in their career pathways. 
ASVAB – 23 juniors and seniors successfully passed the ASVAB to be military ready.
Goals for 2018-2019
· We will be very proactive in our hiring this year to secure the best teacher candidates available.  
· Our intervention team is working on strategies to better implement intervention strategies for students next year.  An intervention ad hoc committee will be formed to plan and prepare for school-wide interventions for all students no matter their ability level.  We are revamping our CCR classes at the 9th and 12th grade levels.  We are also adding Study Skills classes and Reading classes to freshmen reading below grade level.   
· There will be a focus on the new assessment and strategies to continue our academic progress – especially with the new accountability system. We will be using new programs such as No Red Ink (premium package), PEG writing (on demand writing) and TCA Prep (ACT prep) to monitor student growth in those areas.
· We are moving toward a 1:1 technology initiative.  We have inventoried what we have and will continue to purchase more chrome books in order to be 1:1 in the near future.  Currently, we have 892 chrome books and we are looking to add 4 additional carts for next school year.  
· We plan to extend the Work Ethic Certification program to our 9th – 11th graders to enhance our students’ knowledge and understanding of the expectations of the program by the time they become seniors. 
What's New
Now that our renovation phase is complete, North Hardin has been in the process of decorating and promoting pride within the new areas.  We have our “Hall of Fame” that celebrates past athletes, a new trophy case that displays past championships as well as stand out athletes.  We have also been busy hanging new signage that promotes pride in our building.      
We are continuing to find more creative ways to celebrate our students’ successes.  This year, we recognized our academic and military commitments with signings much like we do for our athletic signings.  We also had every senior participate in a Graduation Walk at our elementary feeder schools to a) go back and thank the staff where their educational journey began and b) show the young HCS students what the future holds for them and what the end goal looks like (cap and gown).  
TECHNOLOGY PURCHASES: SCHOOL YEAR 2017-18
· Our technology purchases have been directed more towards Chromebooks so that our students can better utilize the web.  We continue to try to purchase classrooms sets so that teachers have the opportunity to "sign" them out of our media center for use. We are moving toward a 1:1 technology initiative.  We have inventoried what we have and will continue to purchase more chrome books in order to be 1:1 in the near future.  Currently, we have 892 chrome books and we are looking to add 4 additional carts for next school year.  
NHHS did not have any school wide fundraisers during the 2017-2018 school year. 
Upon the recommendation of the school council, the following list of student accomplishments has been placed in the front pages of the 2018-2019 Parent / Student Handbook. 
STUDENT ACCOMPLISHMENTS 
2017-2018
· North Hardin High School is ranked 57th within Kentucky and is recognized in the national rankings earning a bronze medal. Schools are ranked based on their performance on state required tests and how well they prepare students for college.
· Five seniors were selected for the annual Book of Gold Honors-Alyssa Dowdell, Allie Sutton, Sydney Amos, Alexis Walls, and Evan Mahanna. 
· Best Citizenship Awards-Elisha Malunay and Anthony Maldonado.
· North Hardin High School’s graduating class of 2018 will receive more than $4.1 million in scholarship money.
· Logan Coons, David Mead, and Allie Sutton had 4 years perfect attendance.
· The Girls Golf Team were 5th region champs and competed at the state championship tournament.
· MaKayla Bostic, Drew Corder, Kye Hill, Sarah Lee, Lesleigh Lowman, and Lauren Rollerson were chosen to represent North Hardin at the Chamber of Commerce Youth Leadership Activities.
· Elizabeth Crogan, Jordan Murrah, and Sarah Lee were selected to The Governor’s Scholar Program.
· Bethany Trotta, Marjorie Kowalski and Adam Barnes were selected to The Governor’s School for the Arts.
· North Hardin Boys Soccer Team is 17th District and Region Runners-up.
· ACT 30 Point Club- Aaron Cayabyab, Drew Corder, Elizabeth Croghan, Chris Gray, Christian Hunt, Brandon Joh, Claire Maiers, Anna Martin, Aeryn Phillips, Domenick Pousard, and Michaela Snyder.
· The Radcliff Optimist Youth Award recognized Sydney Amos and Analu Rugerio for excellence in academics, athletics, and the arts.
· Jamaur Lyons has been accepted to attend The Gatton Academy at WKU.
· Kaley Milburn represented North Hardin at the State Bowling Tournament.
· Cole Logsdon was Runner-up in the region and competed at the KHSAA Boys State Golf tournament.
· Sienna Kroll, Kai Rogers, Brittany Trotta, Haley Davis, Bryanna Walhood, Adrian Saguay, Brianna Ricke, James Diggs, Chasity Thompson, Tyler Klug, Noah Maphis, Jacob Perry, Patrick Ngyuen, Alyissa Blair, Jay Hall, Aaron Orr, Amadis Davis, Nathan Perry, Ariel Arney, and Chris Gray were selected to the 2017-2018 Kentucky All State Band.
· ViAsia Bramblett was chosen for a position with the Social Media Team at STLP state.
· North Hardin JROTC presented colors at the Radcliff Veterans Center naming ceremony.
· The North Hardin Volleyball team and coaches volunteered at Feeding America during fall break.
· Max Morales and Janayla Watts competed at the state cross country championship meet.
· Bethany Trotta, Jay Hall, Chasity Thompson, Michael Collins, Nathan Perry, Adam Barnes, and Haley Davis were selected to the Louisville Youth Orchestra for the 2017-2018 season.
· Nearly 120 students participated in the annual Day of Service. The group volunteered at different sites within the community.
· The choir performed The Little Mermaid at the Performing Arts Center.
· At KYA, North Hardin won Outstanding Bluegrass Bill, Delegation of Excellence and Terry Amos was selected as next year’s Attorney General.
· North Hardin Marching Band competed in the Kentucky State Marching Band Championships. The band was awarded Runner-up at the State competition.
· The cheerleaders won their region and competed at the state competition.
· David Gebhart, Devan Hennemuth, Joe Smaagaard, Jacobie Woodruff, Daniel Shartzer, and Dylan Lowman won the Kentucky State VEX Robotics Event and qualified for VEX Worlds. Team members Chris Grunch, Josh Johnson and Owen Harris won VEX Worlds On-Line Challenge ‘Team Website” and qualified for VEX Worlds.
· Arneisha Cox was named Miss Teen Kentucky County Fair.
· Alexis Walls and Lily Hamilton advanced to the Regional Governor’s Cup in Written Assessment. Alexis for Arts and Humanities and Lily for Language Arts.
· Beta Club won Runner-up for Spotlight on Service at the annual convention.
· At KUNA, Viasia Bramblett won Outstanding Ambassador, Lauren Rollerson won Outstanding Media Delegate, and the entire delegation won the committee life award which is one of the top three awards awarded.
· Ellyana Gomez and Claire Maiers finished 1st at FBLA region competitions and competed at the state level.
· Elizabeth Croghan, Kayla Kahn, Maggie Kowalski, and Emily Simmons-Lee competed in the 
      semi-finals of the Coca Cola Talent Classic at the Kentucky State Fair. The girls are part of the 
      Youth Theatre of Hardin County.
· North Hardin had 6 wrestlers qualify for the state tournament. Robert McKinney, Myles Nelson, Dylan Halsel, Eli McDowell, Devon Herron, and Cooper Philpott.
· Jaylon Hurt is a medical pioneer. He is studying at the Gatton Academy for Mathematics and Science at Western Kentucky University. He interned at the University of Louisville’s Biomedical Research Center.
· At the regional swim meet, Isaiah Harris placed 1st in the 50 free and 2nd in the 100 free in the region. He also won a Regional High Point Award and competed at the state level in both 50 and 100 free.
· Josh Johnson is part of championship VEX robotic teams at EC3. He’s also been part of teams that have earned Excellence Awards at competitions, and has earned 3 Microsoft Technology Associate certifications.
· Sydney Amos, Xela Klockow, and Jamare’on Jones sang The Star Spangled Banner for opening ceremonies at the KHSAA State Boys’ Basketball Tournament.
· 150 Seniors earned their Work Ethic Certifications.
· The girls tennis team are region champs. Allie Sutton made The Tennis All-State Team.
· Rachel Wiseman was selected as the FCCLA Region President, and Evianna Harris was elected the region Vice President of Public Relations.
· Jackie Arnold, Kyle Bussiere, Danielle James, Evelyn Judge, Hana Keen, and Chelsea Yates met benchmark on their ASVAB exam.
· NHHS track had many student athletes compete at the state level. Devin Terry-Taylor-300 meter hurdles.  Dorian Moton, Lorenza Lovejoy, Seth Taylor, and Marcus Wilburn-4 x100 meter relay.
Isaiah Harris, Lorenza Lovejoy, Devin Terry-Taylor, and Dorian Moton-4 x200 meter relay. Dylan Halsel-Boys shot put and discus throw. Dorian Moton-boys triple jump. Aniya Diamond- Girls long jump, triple jump and 300 meter hurdles. Angel Lee-Girls shot put. Myla Lee and Angel Lee-Girls discus throw. Josh Moore-boys high jump. Jordan Murrah, Kamry McFayden, Janayla Watts, and Mya Hawkins-girls 4 x 400 meter relay. Jordan Murrah, Jamila Garba, Krystan Armstrong, and Kamry McFayden-girls 4 x 200 meter relay. Josh Kimble and David Webb-2 x50 mile relay and 2 x 200 meter relay. Josh Kimble-Mixed long jump and mixed shot put.
· Myla Lee is a state champ in girl’s discus. Angel Lee is a state champ in girl’s shot put. This is the first time in school history that sisters have won state together. 
· Devon Terry-Taylor is a state runner-up in 300 meter hurdles.
